### Restaurants, RG005.32

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/ 2023

### **Descriptive Summary**

Title: Restaurants

Dates: 1895 - Present

Collection Number: RG005.32

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: .5 linear feet

**Repository:** La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

**Abstract:** The Restaurant Collection is made up of photographs, ephemera, menus and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection contains archival material pertaining to restaurants in La Jolla such as a 1906 photograph of the Brown Bear Inn and Restaurant, early menus, a photograph of the White Rabbit Roof Garden in 1919 and features many other eating establishments some of which are gone and some of which have stood the test of time; the Brockton Villa, Sluggos, Anthony's Fish Grotto, George's at the Cove and the Hard Rock Cafe. The topics pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

#### Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

Acquisition Information: RG005.32

**Biography/Administrative History:** The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the

museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

**Scope and Content of Collection:** The Restaurant Collection is made up of photographs, ephemera, menus and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. This Collection contains archival material pertaining to restaurants in La Jolla such as a 1906 photograph of the Brown Bear Inn and Restaurant, early menus, a photograph of the White Rabbit Roof Garden in 1919 and features many other eating establishments some of which are gone and some of which have stood the test of time; the Brockton Villa, Sluggos, Anthony's Fish Grotto, George's at the Cove and the Hard Rock Cafe. The topics pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

**Container List Below** 

### RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 32 - Restaurants

Photographs	
(1906 - 1926)	
	Pair of photographs. Depict the White Rabbit Roof Garden ("1001 Prospect St"). "1918" and "1919-1923."
	Photograph. Depicts Crescent Café ("1327 Cave St"). "August 9, 1913."
	Photograph with caption. Depicts around a dozen women posing outdoors at "Miss Bee's Tearoom in Tyrolean Terrace" ("1296 Prospect St"). "Circa 1910."
	Photograph. Depicts the exterior garden of The Little Café ("8045 Jenner St"). "1921."
	Photograph. Depicts the Prospect St view of Tyrolean Terrace cafes and restaurants (1298 Prospect St).
	Photograph. Depicts the front garden and signage of The Little Café ("8045 Jenner St"). A woman can be seen peering through the front door.
	Photograph. Depicts the White Rabbit Roof Garden ("1001 Prospect St") from Prospect St. "June 1919."
	Photograph. Depicts the White Rabbit Roof Garden ("1001 Prospect St") from Girard Ave. "c. 1926."
	Photograph (mounted with below). Depicts Crescent Café ("1327 Coast Walk") and surrounding businesses. "August 9, 1913."
	Photograph (mounted with above). Depicts Crescent Café ("1327 Coast Walk") with the ocean and shoreline in the background.
	Series of photographs (4). Depict multiple angles (taken at different times) of the front entrance of The Dining Car.
	Photograph. Depicts the Crescent Café ("1327 Coast Walk") and surrounding buildings.
	Photograph with captions. Depicts a young girl (photographer's daughter) posing beside the chimney of Spindrift Inn ("2000 Spindrift Dr").
	Photograph. Depicts the front entrance to Spindrift Inn ("2000 Spindrift Dr"). A sign advertising a café can be seen.
	Photograph. Depicts buildings and palm trees by the corner of Prospect St and Girard Ave. "June 1919."
	Photograph. Depicts a busy street in front of White Rabbit Roof Garden ("1001 Prospect St"). Two men on horseback can be seen.
	Photograph. Depicts the signage of Dining Porch restaurant ("888 Prospect St"). A blimp can be seen in the sky. "c. 1920."
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts White Rabbit Roof Garden ("1001 Prospect St") from the corner of Girard Ave and Prospect St. A man can

	be seen walking along the sidewalk.
	Photograph. Depicts an empty lot under construction. A large pile of lumber can be seen.
	Photograph. Depicts a teenage girl in front of The Little Café ("8045 Jenner St"). "1924."
	Photograph. Depicts the Myrtle cottage (7811 Herschel Ave), which would later become Oak Tree Restaurant.
	Illustration (print of pencil and ink). Depicts Holiday House and surrounding foliage.
	Photograph and negative. Depicts Brown Bear Inn & Restaurant (Prospect St) from the opposite side of the road. "1906."
	Photograph. Depicts Brown Bear Inn & Restaurant (Prospect St). Two women and a small dog can be seen in the front.
Photographs (1959 - 2000)	
(1939-2000)	Series of photographs (5). Depict a small restaurant, the Bar-B-Q Café (7548 Draper Ave), from multiple angles.
	Photograph. Depicts the front awning and entrance of The Spot, La Jolla (1005 Prospect St).
	Photograph. Depicts the front awning and entrance of Vic's: Bar and Restaurant ("7825 Fay Ave").
	Photograph. Depicts two employees setting up a parking sign in front of Shelby's.
	Photograph. Depicts a man getting out of his car and heading towards café Il Covo. A sign advertising "espresso, cappuccino, pastries" can be seen.
	Photograph. Depicts windows and brick exterior of Café 928 (928 Silverado St).
	Photograph. Depicts a man emptying a brewery fermentation tank.
	Photograph. Depicts outdoor seating and tables on a garden patio.
	Photograph. Depicts three women, identified by caption as Patricia Milligan, Liz Armstrong, and Sally Irwin, posing in front of several platters of food. Photo taken in kitchen of Milligan's Bar & Grill (5786 La Jolla Blvd).
	Photograph with caption. Depicts a newly opened Marie Callender's (7580 Fay Ave). January 11, 1985.
	Photograph. Depicts the front signage and window of Tony Roma's.
	Photograph with caption: "It was a momentous occasion for Steve Wilson of Samson's Restaurant ['8861 Villa La Jolla Dr'] as friends
	joined him to celebrate the grand opening of a new dining area at his current location." <i>Jewish Community Centers</i> . September 9, 1985.
	Photograph. Depicts Taco Bell (7345 La Jolla Blvd) from the street. "1985."
	Photograph. Depicts the sculpture of a lion holding a sword in front of

signage for Milligan's Bar & Grill (5786 La Jolla Blvd).
Pair of photographs. Depict the door signage of Shooters.
Photograph. Depicts a man, purportedly Ron Zappardino, wearing a suit in front of a brick building.
Photograph. Depicts the storefront window of Carlos & Tacos. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , January 24."
Photograph. Depicts an older man and woman posing in what is purportedly Aesop's Tables.
Photograph. Depicts the storefront patio and signage of Maître D' ("5523 La Jolla Blvd"). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , August 28, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts the whiteboard outdoor menu of the Star of India (1025 Prospect St). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , December 29, 1983."
Photograph. Depicts four people holding a ribbon-cutting ceremony for Sfuzzi ("8990 University Center Ln").
Photograph. Depicts two people being served by an employee at Sfuzzi ("8990 University Center Ln").
Photograph. Depicts the storefront and outdoor seating of Avanti Restaurant (875 Prospect St).
Photograph. Depicts four people, purportedly (from left to right) Alfonso Fierro, Dan McAllister, Gretchen Mitchell, Carol Baumter, and Steve Sullaway, posing under the awning of Alfonso's of La Jolla (1251 Prospect St). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , April 3, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts Michael's Brasserie ("6737 La Jolla Blvd") with a torn down façade. " <i>La Jolla Light,</i> January 22, 1987."
Photograph. Depicts the outside patio of Gustav Anders Restaurant (2182 Avenida de la Playa).
Photograph. Depicts William Gustaf Magnuson, co-owner of Gustav Anders Restaurant (2182 Avenida de la Playa) standing in the alleyway behind said restaurant. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , September 11, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts two men posing in front of Pizzeria Il Forno (909 Prospect St). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , August 7, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts the exterior of Jack in the Box (564 Pearl St).
Photograph. Depicts the interior of a deli style restaurant. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , July 24, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts the exterior signage of Peking Palace ("4405 La Jolla Village Dr").
Photograph with caption. Depicts Sami Ladeki, owner of Sammy's California Woodfired Pizza (702 Pearl St) posing with a pizza.
Photograph. Depicts a partially barren elephant hedge and signage in front of the Elephant Bar & Restaurant (8980 La Jolla Village Dr). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , December 11, 1986."
Photograph. Depicts a man and woman posing in front of signage for Oak Tree Restaurant (7811 Herschel Ave). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , June 11, 1987."
Photograph. Depicts 5 people, purportedly (from left to right) Nancy

	Hester, Jane Murphy, Jim Milligan, Barbara Christensen, and James Murphy, posing in front of Milligan's Bar & Grill restaurant (5786 La Jolla Blvd). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 16, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts a man posing with a salami sausage at Samson's Restaurant ("8661 Villa La Jolla Dr"). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 24, 1985."
	Photograph. Depicts Sami Ladeki, owner of Sammy's California Woodfired Pizza (702 Pearl St), posing in front of his restaurant.
	Photograph. Depicts two men in an outdoor booth at Rheinlander Haus ("2182 Avenida de la Playa").
	Photograph. Depicts the wooden storefront of Butterfield Express ("6737 La Jolla Blvd"). "July 3, 1975."
	Photograph. Depicts an elephant hedge and adjacent street in front of Elephant Bar & Restaurant (8980 La Jolla Village Dr).
	Photograph with caption. A slow shutter photograph of a busy street in front of 1251 Prospect St.
	Painting (photocopy) by George Mattson. Depicts El Sombrero Café ("904 Silverado St"). "1962."
	Photograph (mounted with below). Depicts the storefront of Cove Fountain Lunch, AKA Cove Coffee Shop ("8002 Girard Ave"), with signage advertising "Carnation Ice Cream." "1959 – 1969."
	Photograph (mounted with above and below). Depicts an older man in chef's uniform, possibly Norman Alfred Sandham, working in a kitchen. "1959 – 1969."
	Photograph. Depicts the storefront of Cove Coffee Shop ("8002 Girard Ave"). A building can be seen under construction in the background. "1959 – 1969."
	Photograph. Depicts the signage and storefront of Bar-B-Q Café (7548 Draper Ave).
	Photograph with caption: "The former Secret Garden Café at 928 Silverado St in La Jolla has become the Brick House." " <i>La Jolla Light,</i> June 24, 2000."
	Photograph. Depicts Top O' the Cove Restaurant (1214 Prospect St) with a car parked on the street in front. April 1959.
	Photograph. Depicts the interior bar of Jose's Court Room (1037 Prospect St).
	Illustration. Mock-up of the façade of the new building for Jose's Court Room (1037 Prospect St). "1982."
	Depicts a brick façade building at the former location of the Brown Bear Inn & Restaurant.
Newspaper Articles & Printed Material	
	Magazine article. "Halloween At Barbarella: The spookiest dining at La Jolla Shores." Re: Barbarella's Restaurant & Bar (2171 Avenida de la Playa). <i>Dream Homes</i> . "October 2018."

Newspaper article (incomplete). "New owner revitalizes French Pastry Café." Re: French Pastry Café and Leana Bistro (5550 La Jolla Blvd). <i>La</i> <i>Jolla Village News</i> . December 7, 2006.
Newspaper article. "A New home for the old vintage pub." Re: The Court Room (Prospect St). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . March 15, 1973.
Newspaper article. "Pencil Patter" Re: Holiday House, Torano's and Valle's, and 23 other restaurants. June 20, 1957. Magazine article (incomplete). "Dine with us" Re: Su Casa (6738 La Jolla Blvd). "San Diego Holiday Magazine, April – June 1970."
Newspaper article. "Anticipated opening." Re: Jack's La Jolla. " <i>San Diego Union-Tribune</i> , March 30 or 31, 2005."
Newspaper article. "The Tavern offers houseful of rooms in colonial setting." Re: The Tavern ("Coast Walk shopping complex"). <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . February 24, 1978.
Newspaper article. "Community's newest restaurant to open." Re: Botsford's Old Place (corner of Prospect St and Ivanhoe Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "March 21, 1974."
Newspaper article. "Restauratuer [sic] finds La Jolla marketing nut hard to crack." Re: Oak Tree Restaurant (7811 Herschel Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "June 11."
Newspaper article. "An Arffmann enterprise: Profit not the point at the Pearl." Re: The Pearl ("440 Pearl St"). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . April 3, 1980.
Newsletter advertisement. "The La Jolla Christmas Parade and Holiday Festival." Presented in part by Milligan's Bar & Grill (5786 La Jolla Blvd). "c. 1985."
Newspaper article. "Really, who was that masked man?" Re: Elario's, Country Gentleman, and Marine Room (2000 Spindrift Dr). <i>La Jolla</i> <i>Light</i> . "November 20, 1980."
Newspaper article. "Just a place to sit and have a cup of coffee." Re: D.G. Wills Books (7461 Girard Ave), La Jolla Spice Co. ("7556 Fay Ave"), and Pannikin (7467 Girard Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 18, 1981.
Newspaper article. "Is tipless dining here to stay?" <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "February 7, 1980."
 Magazine article. "Breakfast at Putnam's, Dinner with Frenchy." Re: Putnam's (910 Prospect St). <i>San Diego Magazine</i> . December 1980. Newspaper article. "What's stirring at the Coffee Cup? New
management takes over restaurant for two days." Re: The Coffee Cup (1109 Wall St).
Newspaper article. "Margarita pioneer recalls 1 <sup>st</sup> batch." Re: La Plaza ("6063 La Jolla Blvd"). " <i>San Diego Union</i> , June 14, 1986."
Newspaper article. "Chuck's cooks up nostalgia for its 20 <sup>th</sup> year celebration." Re: Chuck's Steak House ("1250 Prospect St"). "October 6, 1983."
Newspaper article. "Carino's seeks OK for sidewalk café." Re: Carino's Italian Restaurant (7408 La Jolla Blvd). "January 20, 1983."

Newspaper article. "Carino's gets OK for sidewalk café on La Jolla Boulevard." Re: Carino's Italian Restaurant (7408 La Jolla Blvd). <i>La</i> <i>Jolla Light</i> . April 14, 1983.
Newspaper article. "Auf Wiedersehen, Rheinlander Haus…" Re: Rheinlander Haus ("2182 Avenida de la Playa"). "February 16, 1984."
Newspaper article. "Avanti's glamour, not food, is the main attraction." Re: Avanti Restaurant (875 Prospect St). <i>San Diego Union</i> . September 16, 1984.
Newspaper article. "La Jolla's potpourri of restaurants adds new aroma to area." Re: Avanti Restaurant (875 Prospect), Gustav Anders Restaurant (2182 Avenida de la Playa), and 2 other restaurants. <i>La</i> <i>Jolla Light</i> . July 5, 1984.
Newspaper article. "What's cookin' at local greasy spoons?" Re: The Coffee Cup (1109 Wall St), John's Waffle Shop (7906 Girard Ave), and 1 other restaurant. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "May 9, 1985."
Newspaper article. "Marie Callender – no pie in the sky restaurant success story." Re: Marie Callender's (7580 Fay Ave). " <i>La Jolla Light,</i> February 14, 1985."
Magazine article (incomplete). "La Jolla." Re: Alfonso's ("1251 Prospect St"), Le Sainte Maxine ("1250 Prospect St"), and 5 other restaurants. <i>San Diego Magazine</i> .
Newspaper article. "An old friend, Miss China's not to be forgotten." Re: Miss China ("2240 Avenida de la Playa").
Magazine article. "Fay Avenue – The New 'Restaurant Row'?" Re: La Jolla Spice Co. ("7556 Fay Ave"), Marie Callender's (7580 Fay Ave), and 13 other restaurants. <i>La Jolla Magazine</i> . Fall 1986.
Newspaper article. "Theme restaurant plans to cater to those with adventurous tastes." Re: Elephant Bar & Restaurant (8980 La Jolla Village Dr). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "March 6, 1986."
Newspaper article. "Restauranteur takes a holistic approach." Re: The Pearl ("440 Pearl St"). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 10, 1986.
Newspaper article. "Restaurant takes theme from 'The Pumphouse Gang'." Re: The Pumphouse (La Jolla Blvd). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . May 21, 1987.
Newspaper article. "Vilotti party serves waffles and nostalgia." Re: John's Waffle Shop (7906 Girard Ave). <i>San Diego Union-Tribune</i> . September 10, 2000.
 Newspaper article. "Denny's moves out of Shores location." Re: Denny's ("7939 La Jolla Shores Dr"). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "October 24, 1996."
Newspaper article. "No waffling at LJ landmark: Owner started out as a delivery boy." Re: John's Waffle Shop (7906 Girard Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . July 31, 1997.
Newspaper article. "Restaurant donates opening revenues." Re: The Soup Exchange ("7777 Fay Ave"). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , February 6, 1986."
Newspaper article. "Financial failure tarnishes glitter of posh La Jolla."

San Diego Evening Tribune. July 5, 1991.
Newspaper article. "Hungry? No worries; choose from 119 La Jolla establishments." Re: The Top of the Cove (1216 Prospect St), Hard Rock Café (909 Prospect St), and 3 other restaurants. <i>La Jolla Light</i> .
Newspaper article. "LJ restaurants win taste test." Re: George's at the Cove (1250 Prospect St), French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd"), and 3 other restaurants. <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . May 29, 2002.
Newspaper article. "Village Bungalow a glimpse into vintage La Jolla." Re: Village Bungalow (830 Kline St). " <i>La Jolla Village News</i> , September 11, 2002."
Newspaper article. "Healthy choices offered at LJ's Marketplace Grill." Re: Marketplace Grille (1030 Torrey Pines Rd). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 6, 2002.
Newspaper article. "Café offers bon appetit." Re: Café Lautrec (7644 Girard Ave). <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . July 17, 2002.
Newspaper article. "Stick a fork in Waffle Shop – it's done: Owner can't iron out lease problems, must close eatery's doors." Re: John's Waffle Shop (7906 Girard Ave). <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . August 30, 2000.
Newspaper article. "Bully's: A very familiar place." Re: Bully's (5755 La Jolla Blvd). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . March 9, 2000.
Newspaper article. "Milligan retires and a Bird Rock institution closes its doors." Re: Milligan's Bar & Grill (5786 La Jolla Blvd). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . January 6, 2000.
Newspaper article. "The Spot makes its mark." Re: The Spot: La Jolla (1005 Prospect St). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 21, 1999."
Newspaper article. "Still swimming after all these years: El Pescador celebrates silver anniversary on Pearl." Re: El Pescador Fish Market (634 Pearl St). <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . December 8, 1999.
Newspaper article. "Cody's owner wants to add a home; draws mixed reviews." Re: Cody's Cottage (8030 Girard Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "September 16, 1999."
Newspaper article. "Whaling Bar's rich history lives on." Re: Whaling Bar (1132 Prospect St). <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . "March 19, 1998."
Newspaper article. "Feud may demolish Denny's: Chevron, restaurant chain can't agree on value of building." Re: Denny's ("7939 La Jolla Shores Dr"). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "November 14, 1996."
Newspaper article. "Restauranteur brings a full plate of experience to Jack's La Jolla." Re: Jack's La Jolla ("7863 Girard Ave"). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 10, 2005."
Article. "The grand cafes of yesteryear." Re: Edwards Café, Cove Café, and 22 other restaurants. "1978."
Newspaper article. "Fellow merchants in Shores rally round English tea shop." Re: Upstairs Downstairs (2171 Avenida de la Playa). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 1, 1983.
Magazine article. "Food, Drink Guide." Re: Alfonso's of La Jolla ("1251

	Prospect St"), Azul La Jolla ("1250 Prospect St"), and 14 other restaurants. " <i>Riviera Magazine</i> , March 2007."
	Magazine article. "Going Up?" Re: Clay's La Jolla (7955 La Jolla Shores
	Dr). <i>"Riviera Magazine</i> , March 2007."
	Newspaper article. "Miss China ready to sail into sunset: After 31
	years, landmark La Jolla Shores restaurant will close its doors Jan. 31."
	Re: Miss China ("2240 Avenida de la Playa"). La Jolla Village News.
	January 25, 2007.
	Newspaper article. "La Jolla, aka Margaritaville." Re: La Plaza ("6063 La
	Jolla Blvd"). La Jolla Village News. August 9, 2000.
	Newspaper article. "I'll have a mystery on the rocks with salt." Re: La
	Plaza ("6063 La Jolla Blvd"). San Diego Union-Tribune.
	Newsletter article. "A Short History of La Jolla Restaurants." Re: The
	Cricket Tea Room, Lone Tree Restaurant, and 21 other restaurants.
	News You Can Use. September 4, 1993.
	Newspaper article. "Bump in the night." Re: The Marine Room (2000
	Spindrift Dr) and Brockton Villa Restaurant (1235 Coast Blvd). La Jolla
	<i>Light.</i> "October 30, 1997."
Menus	
	Menu. "La Jolla Cantina" (2161 Avenida de la Playa). Entrée menu.
	"November 13, 2000."
	Menu (2 copies). "Bully's" (5755 La Jolla Blvd). Full course menu.
	Advertisement. "Swan River Fish Company" ("918 Prospect St").
	Includes hours, address, and menu. "August 17, 1978."
	Menu (2 copies). "The Bar at Top O' the Cove" (1216 Prospect St). Full
	course menu.
	Menu. "Upstairs Downstairs, an English Tea Shop" (2171 Avenida de la
	Playa). Full course menu.
	Menu. "Girard Gourmet" (7837 Girard Ave). Entrée, pastry and drink
	menu.
	Menu. "Aspen Mills La Jolla Bakery and Café" (1044 Wall Street).
	Entrée, pastry, and drink menu.
	Menu. "D'Lish Gourmet" (7514 Girard Ave). Full course menu.
	Menu. "Royal Thai Cuisine" (737 Pearl St). Full course menu.
	Menu. "Holiday House: By the Sea." Full course menu. June 29, 1944.
	Menu. "Holiday House: Closed Monday and Tuesday" (illustration on
	cover). Full course menu. December 31, 1953.
	Menu. "Noah's Sandwich Shop: We Make Our Own Ice Cream Fresh
	Daily" (1009 Prospect St). Full course menu.
	Menu. "Picoso: A Taco Bar" (828 Prospect St). Full course breakfast
	and lunch menu.
	Menu. "John's Waffle Shop: A La Jolla Landmark Since 1953" (7906
	Girard Ave). Souvenir menu for farewell party. Full course breakfast
	and lunch menu. "September 1, 2000."
	Menu. "Emy's Café & Restaurant: Chinese Cuisine" (1299 Prospect St).

Full course breakfast and lunch menu.
Menu. "The Original Cha Cha Cha" (1025 Prospect St). Full course
breakfast and lunch menu.
Menu. "Beverage List: Cecil's Grill" (1026 Wall St). Drink menu. "Circa 1939 thru 1946."
Menu. "Ocean Fresh Restaurant" (5509 La Jolla Blvd). Full course
brunch and dinner menu.
Menu (within brochure). "Botsford's Old Place" (Prospect St and Ivanhoe Ave). Brochure featuring full course dinner menu and a brief history of early La Jolla. "Late 1979 and early 1980."
Menu (within brochure). "The Spot La Jolla" (1005 Prospect St). Full course menu. <i>Dining In</i> . Spring 1991.
Menu clipping. "Sammy's California Woodfired Pizza."
Brochure card. "Spectacular Ocean View Dining: Crab Catcher Restaurant and Seaside Café" (1298 Prospect St). Includes services, hours, and address. "1997."
Paper clipping. "Brasserie."
Advertisement. "Colonial Café: Genuine French Restaurant." "1980."
Magazine. <i>La Jolla Dining and Shopping Magazine</i> . Includes restaurant reviews and corresponding full-page advertisements for Café Japengo (3777 La Jolla Village Dr), The Marine Room (2000 Spindrift Dr), and 22 other restaurants. August 2002 thru July 2003.
Invitation card with accompanying article. "Please join us for a nostalgic farewell to John's Waffle Shop" (7906 Girard Ave). Event planned for September 1, 2000.
Brochure. "Roppongi: Restaurant, Bar, Café" (875 Prospect St). Includes services, hours, and address. "Circa 1999."
Booklet page. "The Elephant Bar [& Restaurant] Fajita Fest" (8980 La Jolla Village Dr). Offers discount coupons. Offers expired March 8, 1992.
Invitation card. "There's a new star over Top O' the Cove!" (1216 Prospect St). For ceremony celebrating the opening of the newly completed addition, the Bar at the Top O' the Cove. Event planned for February 19, 1991.
Business card. "Bruce Adams." No Guilt Desserts.
Brochure advertisement. "Jamar Restaurants" (5786 La Jolla Blvd). " <i>The San Diego Tourist Guide</i> , April 1967."
Table number. "No. 91" From Anthony's Fish Grotto ("886 Prospect Ave").
Matchbox cover. "Windansea Hotel: Home Cooking That Will Please You."
Brochure card. "Sea Lodge 2002 Schedule of Rates" (8110 Camino Del Oro). Provides accommodation rates and lists amenities, including the

	following restaurants: The Shores Restaurant (8110 Camino Del Oro) and The Marine Room (2000 Spindrift Dr). "February 1," 2002.
	Guest book pages (6). Features the names, addresses, and date of visitation of guests at the Little Café ("8045 Jenner St"), along with pencil sketches and poems. "1920" thru February 20, 1924.
	Promotional card. "Jack's La Jolla" (7863 Girard Ave). Lists amenities and address.
	Printed excerpts (from "The Lives That Once I Lived" by Lucy Wyman Spinney). Re: Brown Bear Inn & Restaurant (Prospect St).
	Printed excerpt (from "Some Memories of a La Jolla Childhood" by Nancy Cameron Johnstone). Re: Noah's Ark Candy Shop (Prospect St). "1982."
	Printed excerpt (from "Growing Up Among the Pines" by Margaret Fleming Allen). Re: The Lodge. "1982."
	Document (list). "Restaurants." List of restaurants that are members of the La Jolla Town Council. Re: Acme Bar & Grill (1250 Prospect St), Cha Cha Cha (1025 Prospect St), and 31 other restaurants. "c.1981."
Brockton Villa Restaurant (1235 Coast Blvd)	
	Promotional brochure. "Dining: La Jolla Cove, Brockton Villa Restaurant." Features a menu preview, lists services, and details the cottage's history. Also included is a small advertisement for Beaumont's: a Neighborhood Eatery (5662 La Jolla Blvd). During or after 2008.
	Menu. "Brockton Villa Restaurant." Drink and dessert menu.
	Menu (2 copies). "The Brockton Villa Restaurant, La Jolla California." Full course breakfast, lunch, and dinner menu. Circa 2001 – 2003.
	Newspaper article. "Cove 'Villa' designated historic site." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "September 6, 1990."
	Photograph. Depicts the Cove the in the foreground, and only two buildings on the desolate southeastern hillside: the Green Dragon and the Brockton Villa. "Circa 1895."
	the brockton vina. Circa 1095.
	Photograph with caption: "Magical transformation: Bob Sinclair, the Pannikin coffeehouse magnate, won a near-Orchid for work on an 1895 California bungalow on Coast Boulevard in La Jolla." <i>San Diego</i>
	Photograph with caption: "Magical transformation: Bob Sinclair, the Pannikin coffeehouse magnate, won a near-Orchid for work on an
	<ul> <li>Photograph with caption: "Magical transformation: Bob Sinclair, the Pannikin coffeehouse magnate, won a near-Orchid for work on an 1895 California bungalow on Coast Boulevard in La Jolla." <i>San Diego Union-Tribune</i>. October 25, "1992."</li> <li>Newspaper article. "Hopes and planning reality collide at cove site." <i>La</i></li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Photograph with caption: "Magical transformation: Bob Sinclair, the Pannikin coffeehouse magnate, won a near-Orchid for work on an 1895 California bungalow on Coast Boulevard in La Jolla." <i>San Diego Union-Tribune</i>. October 25, "1992."</li> <li>Newspaper article. "Hopes and planning reality collide at cove site." <i>La Jolla Light</i>. "January 9, 1992."</li> <li>Newspaper article. "Pannikin opens; Brockton Villa revived." <i>La Jolla</i></li> </ul>

Pressrelease."Brockton Villa Restaurant. Ceteber 2001.Menu brochure."The Brockton Villa Restaurant." Full course breakfast lunch and dinner menu. "May 13, 2000."Newspaperarticle.Restaurateur keepsmajor date with fate: The Brockton Villa Restaurateur keeps major date with fate: The Brockton Villa Restaurateur keeps major date with fate: The Brockton Villa Restaurate on Coast Boulevard is still trying to maneuver through a bureaucratic jungle." La Jolia Light. "December 28, 1995."Business card."Shelly Patrick: General Manager." Brockton Villa Restaurant.Newspaper article."IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts a young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Diotograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, '1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Plarmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." <tr< th=""><th></th><th>"August 22, 1996."</th></tr<>		"August 22, 1996."
Anniversary." Brockton Villa Restaurant. October 2001.Menu brochure. "The Brockton Villa Restaurant." Full course breakfast lunch and dinner menu. "May 13, 2000."Newspaper article. "Restaurateur keeps major date with fate: The Brockton Villa Restaurant on Coast Boulevard is still trying to maneuver through a bureaucratic jungle." La Jolla Light. "December 28, 1995."Business card. "Shelly Patrick: General Manager." Brockton Villa Restaurant.Newspaper article. "IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Decigraph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Decigraph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."		
Menu brochure. "The Brockton Villa Restaurant." Full course breakfast lunch and dinner menu. "May 13, 2000."Newspaper article. "Restaurateur keeps major date with fate: The Brockton Villa Restaurant on Coast Boulevard is still trying to maneuver through a bureaucratic jungle." La Jolla Light. "December 28, 1995."Business card. "Shelly Patrick: General Manager." Brockton Villa Restaurant. Newspaper article. "IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923." Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Resalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Resalind Washburn] Hogan] posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy, "1922." Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)," "c. 1920." Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)," "c. 1920." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan] posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy, "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan] posing o		
Newspaper article. "Restaurateur keeps major date with fate: The Brockton Villa Restaurant on Coast Boulevard is still trying to maneuver through a bureaucratic jungle." La Jolla Light. "December 28, 1995."Business card. "Shelly Patrick: General Manager." Brockton Villa Restaurant. Newspaper article. "IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923." Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Ditograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Ditograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "19		
Brockton Villa Restaurant on Coast Boulevard is still trying to maneuver through a bureaucratic jungle." La Jolla Light. "December 28, 1995."Business card. "Shelly Patrick: General Manager." Brockton Villa Restaurant. Newspaper article. "IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923." Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk. "1923." Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922." Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jol		lunch and dinner menu. "May 13, 2000."
maneuver through a bureaucratic jungle." La Jolla Light. "December 28, 1995."Business card. "Shelly Patrick: General Manager." Brockton Villa Restaurant.Newspaper article. "IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Resalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan] posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy.		Newspaper article. "Restaurateur keeps major date with fate: The
<ul> <li>1995."</li> <li>Business card. "Shelly Patrick: General Manager." Brockton Villa Restaurant.</li> <li>Newspaper article. "IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."</li> <li>White Lunch (930 Prospect St)</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk. "1923."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Girca 1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <!--</th--><th></th><th></th></ul>		
Restaurant.Newspaper article. "IBM's business loss is Brockton Villa's gain." Re: Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Kelen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922." Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McA		
Brockton Villa. La Jolla Village News. "January 15, 1998."White Lunch (930 Prospect St)Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. Photograph. Depicts a young woman (gra Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph.		
White Lunch (930 Prospect St)       Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."         Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk. "1923."         Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."         Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, "1922."         Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.         Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."         Photograph. Depicts a woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."         Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."         Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."         Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."         Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.         French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")		
<ul> <li>Photograph. Depicts two young girls, one of which being Vera Evans, posing in front of White Lunch. "1923."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young girl (Vera Evans) posing on the Prospect St sidewalk "1923."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn, "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Poitograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> </ul>	(930 Prospect	
St sidewalk. "1923."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Richard and Veola Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")		
<ul> <li>Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch. "Circa 1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts three children posing with their bikes on Prospect St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.</li> </ul>		
St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard Washburn. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young boy and girl (Vera Evans and Richard Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.Photograph. Depicts a woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")		Washburn, respectively) in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.
Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White Lunch.Photograph. Depicts a woman (Rosalind Washburn) posing in front of White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.French Gourmet 		St. From left to right, Veola Washburn, Vera Evans, and Richard
White Lunch. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Helen [Washburn] Hogan) posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")		Washburn, respectively) posing in front of the cigar store beside White
<ul> <li>posing on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house. Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."</li> <li>Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."</li> <li>Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.</li> <li>French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")</li> </ul>		
Taken from Washburn's house (front yard)." "c. 1920."Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 		
Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass lawn by La Jolla Pharmacy. "1922."Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")Image: Cafe definition of the state o		Photograph. Caption: "View from hill behind Mrs. Scripps' house.
<ul> <li>Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla Historical Society. Re: The history of the Washburns and of the White Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001.</li> <li>French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")</li> </ul>		Photograph. Depicts a young woman (Vera Evans) sitting on a grass
Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November 26, 2000 and January 26, 2001. French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")		Pair of letters and documents. From Pauline McAuliffe to the La Jolla
French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd")		Lunch and cigar shop from the Washburn's granddaughter. November
	Café ("5763 La	-,
Photograph. Depicts Michele Malicot posing with a pair of baguettes		Photograph. Depicts Michele Malicot posing with a pair of baguettes

	inside of French Gourmet Café ("5763 La Jolla Blvd").
	Photograph. Depicts Michel Malicot posing with assorted pastries inside French Gourmet Café. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , September 11, 1986."
	Newspaper article. "Local cooks up a successful career." <i>La Jolla Light</i> .
	Newspaper article. "Chefs square off for La Jolla pastry lovers." Re:
	French Gourmet Café and French Pastry Shop (5550 La Jolla Blvd). <i>La Jolla Light.</i> "March 5, 1981." Menu. "French Gourmet Café: Patio Dining Room Lunch." Full course lunch menu. January 1987.
	Menu. "French Gourmet Café: Dinner Menu." Full course dinner menu. January 1987.
Chart House Restaurant (1270 Prospect St)	
	Photograph with caption: "The newly remodeled Chart House Restaurant on Prospect Street features this striking design" <i>La Jolla Light</i> . December 24, 1981.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Course may stray, but Chart House stays mostly consistent." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . March 10, 1994.
	Newspaper article. "Sabers rattle, attorney hired: LJTC retains legal counsel for Chart House fight." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . February 15, 2001.
	Newspaper article. "LJCPA sends Chart House expansion plan back." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . October 15, 1998.
	Newspaper article. "LJTC to appeal Chart House expansion." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . February 9, 2000.
	Newspaper article. "LJTC hears compromise on Chart House parking proposal." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . February 17, 2000.
	Document. From La Jolla Town Council to the California Coastal Commission. Re: Raising issues with the Chart House Restaurant expansion plan. July 11, 2000.
Sluggo's (7731 Fay Ave)	
	Photograph. Depicts a woman with her hands up in the air at Sluggo's. <i>"La Jolla Light</i> , April 6, 1989."
	Photograph. Depicts Norm Lebovitz, at Sluggo's, posing with a hotdog.
	Photograph. Depicts Sheila and Norm Lebovitz at Sluggo's.
	Photograph. Depicts a person holding two corn dogs: one from Hot Dog On A Stick, and the other from Sluggo's.
	Photograph. Depicts a man and woman wearing Sluggo's merchandise while posing by a car.
	Newspaper article. "Hot dog! Chicago-style comes to La Jolla." "February 24, 1983."
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Sluggo's approved: Owners hope to put bad blood behind them." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 25, 1992.

	Newspaper article. "Restaurant Owner Has Only Boredom to Fight Now." February 24, 1992.
	Letter to the editor. "New Sluggo's will preserve heritage, help economy." "May 28, 1992."
La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave)	
	Photograph. Depicts a man next to a large logo sign reading "La Jolla Brewing Co." (7536 Fay Ave).
	Pair of photographs. Depict three men posing with brewing equipment at La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 9, 1990."
	Photograph. Depicts Christine Borett and Nigel Sheard painting signage for La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave). " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , October 9, 1990."
	Photograph. Depicts three men holding glasses of beer in front of brewing equipment at La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave).
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "99 bottles of beer…" Re: La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "October 4, 1990."
	Newspaper article. "Restaurant and city brew over new sign." Re: La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "January 16, 1992."
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "Barley to beer: Local ale is fermenting in old ice house on Fay." Re: La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave). <i>La Jolla Light</i> .
	Menu. "La Jolla Brewing Co" (7536 Fay Ave). Full course and drink menu.
	Invitation card. "VIP Reception." For reception celebrating grand opening of La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave). Event planned for October 12, 1990.
	Coaster. Depicts the logo of La Jolla Brewing Co. (7536 Fay Ave).
Hard Rock Café (909 Prospect St)	
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the front façade of Hard Rock Café (909 Prospect St). "January 31, 1995."
	Photograph. Depicts the interior of Hard Rock Café (909 Prospect St).
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Café makes dining an event." Re: Hard Rock Café (909 Prospect St).
	Newspaper article. "Hard Rock v. hard times; Cafe [sic] serves traditional Thanksgiving banquet." Re: Hard Rock Café (909 Prospect St). <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "November 25, 1993."
	Menu. "Hard Rock Café" (909 Prospect St). Drink and appetizer menu. Brochure card (2 copies). "Hard Rock Café: Anti-Established in 1971" (909 Prospect St). Includes services, hours, and address.
	Brochure. "Hard Rock Café: San Diego Guide" (909 Prospect St). Self-

	guided tour guide for the café's memorabilia.
	Brochure card. "Hard Rock Café: Classic" (909 Prospect St). Includes hours, address, and an exclusive offer.
George's at the Cove (1250 Prospect St)	
	Photograph. Depicts four men, identified (from left to right) as Mike Townshend, George Ellis, George Hauer, and David Ish, posing at the outdoor patio of George's at the Cove.
	Photograph. Depicts 4 men, among them George Hauer of George's at the Cove, dressed formally, and posing together.
	Photograph. Depicts 2 female chefs posing in front of a large wok at George's at the Cove.
	Newspaper article. "Time for a change, by George: Noted restaurant at Cove updating name and style for new year 2007." Re: George's at the Cove. <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . January 11, 2007.
	Magazine article. "The Hot Prospect: La Jolla landmark takes fresh design to the next level." Re: George's California Modern. " <i>Riviera Magazine</i> , March 2007."
	Promotional brochure. "George's at the Cove: 'A Seaside Showplace That Also Serves Superb Food." Provides information on services, amenities, and address.
	Promotional brochure. "George's at the Cove: 'the simplicity of California cuisine that draws upon cultural influences." Provides information on services, amenities, and address. During or after 2007.